THE SPREAD OF CURSILLOS IN (FRENCH-SPEAKING)  WESTAFRICA

The Francophone Cursillo Movement of Canada has been spreading the movement to the French speaking countries of West Africa

The movement was introduced to Benin in 2003 and Togo in 2005 where it has already spread  to six dioceses. Cursillo in Christianity this year took root in the adjacent country of Burkina Faso. The first Cursillo was held in the Archdiocese of Ouagadougou on July 26-29, 2012. The project became a reality after two years of intensive preparation and great care has been taken to ensure an implementation that is faithful to the Charism of our Movement. 

In the summer of 2010, having heard about the Cursillo Movement through the  website, Pierre Oualbeogo was brought into contact with Huguette Duclos, a representative of the French speaking Cursillo Movement of Canada. They began an ongoing exchange via e-mail and skype. Pierre was put in touch with two Cursillo leaders of the diocese of Atakpamé, Togo: Godfroy Anagonou and Fr Emile Midahoe who agreed to sponsor him. 

In April 2011, Pierre was a candidate on the first Cursillo of Sotouboua (Diocese of Sokodé, Togo). This experience strengthened his desire to implement the Cursillo Movement at home and on his return, he began to identify candidates with whom he could form the core.

In August 2011, Pierre sponsored four candidates from Burkina and served as a team member on a Cursillo weekend at Atakpamé, Togo. Upon their return to Ouagadougou, the five friends engaged in postcursillo, holding a regular weekly Group Reunion. 

Continuing the sponsorship process, Pierre convinces a young priest, Father Gilbert Bougma, to experience a Cursillo weekend and Bishop Philip Ouédraogo, Archbishop of Ouagadougou, authorized Fr Bougma to travel to Togo. 

In January 2012, Pierre returned for a third time to attend a Cursillo in Togo. He brought with him, to Agbandi in the Atakpamé diocese, three other Burkinabes, including Fr Bougma, who was the assistant Rector, allowing him to fully realize what the organization of a weekend implies. 
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With such a preparation and much encouragement from the Bishop of Atakpamé, Bishop Nicodemus Barrigagh, who has supported the project since its inception, the first Cursillos took place in Burkina Faso on July 26th - 29th, 2012, at Ouagadougou with the six Burkinabe Cursillistas, Pierre Oualbeogo as the Rector, and his godfather, Godfroy Anagonou, serving as his Assistant. Fr Emile Midahoe was the Spiritual Advisor and Fr Gilbert Bougma, the assistant Spiritual Advisor.  

The outcome was eighteen new Burkinabe Cursillistas full of enthusiasm who have been quick to join in group reunion and to share with one another the growth that has taken place within each of them and to bring a Christ-like attitude to their environments. 

